Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Florida Department of Transportation, District 1, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: February 11, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

PLACE: Online via GoToWebinar (register at https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/5092779942351359244) or Palmetto City Hall, 516 8th Avenue West, Palmetto, Florida 34221 (email Miranda.Lansdale@dot.state.fl.us to attend in person)

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation, District One, will hold a public hearing as part of the design process for proposed safety improvements to U.S. Business 41 (Valencia Drive) in Palmetto, Manatee County (Financial Project Identification Number 444440-1).
The purpose of the public hearing is to present information and obtain input on the design of temporary medians at the 23rd Street West and the 26th Street West intersections.
A 5:30 p.m. Open House will precede the 6:00 p.m. Public Hearing presentation; public comments will be accepted immediately following the presentation. To allow for maximum participation, the public hearing will be held in-person and simultaneously broadcast on an interactive online platform. All participants, regardless of the platform they choose, will participate in the same live hearing.

During the 5:30 p.m. Open House in-person attendees may view project exhibits and speak with project staff. Online attendees may view the same project materials on the www.SWFLRoads.com, under Future Projects. A recorded presentation will begin promptly at 6:00 p.m. for all attendees, followed by a formal public comment period.

Draft design plans will be available for review from February 4 – February 11 at the Palmetto Library, 923 6th Street West, Palmetto.
Project information will also be available on the www.SWFLRoads.com project webpage under Future Projects.

All interested persons are invited to give comments on the project during the public hearing, or by submitting written comments to Alex E. Carlson, E.I., Project Manager, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, or to Alex.Carlson@dot.state.fl.us. Comments may also be submitted by calling 1(863)519-2572 or toll-free at 1(800)292-3368. All comments postmarked on or before February 21 will become part of the official public hearing record.

Comuníquese con nosotros: Nos importa mucho la opinión del público sobre el proyecto. Si tiene preguntas o comentarios, o simplemente desea más información, por favor comuníquese con nosotros. Nuestra representante en español es: Yvonne McClellan, (239)285-7552.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Alex E. Carlson, E.I., Project Manager, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, or to Alex.Carlson@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at 1(863)519-2287 or at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Alex E. Carlson, E.I., Project Manager, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, or to Alex.Carlson@dot.state.fl.us.
